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 Testimony of the Advocates for Herring Bay (AHB)1 

Regarding HB 440: Community Solar—Generating Capacity 

Submitted by Kathleen Gramp, February 8, 2022 

Opposing HB 440 unless amended to address certain environmental concerns 

In our view, an unconditional increase in the size of community solar projects, as proposed in  

HB 440, could adversely affect Maryland’s environmental resources. AHB urges the Committee to 

amend HB 440 to strike a better balance between Maryland’s solar energy goals and its other 

environmental and social priorities. Specifically, we ask that the Committee:  

 

Put conditions on the receipt of net metering payments. Solar leaders like New Jersey allow net 

metered projects up to 5 megawatts (MW), but their program is paired with eligibility criteria. As a 

result of their conditions, all of New Jersey’s new community solar projects are being built on 

rooftops and other previously developed surfaces and promising to sell most of the electricity to 

low- and moderate-income subscribers. (New Jersey’s screening criteria are shown in Attachment 

1.) AHB recommends targeting HB 440’s net metering benefits2 to projects built on previously 

developed surfaces, thereby preserving important natural resources, increasing the diversity of 

Maryland’s portfolio of in-state generation, and directing state financial incentives to projects that 

require those payments to be economically viable. 

 

Add conditions that protect forests and other 

ecologically valuable lands. As shown in Figure 1, 

some of Maryland’s community solar projects are 

being built on forested parcels; many others are on 

farms that include acreage with high ecosystem 

services values. By contrast, other solar projects that 

receive net metering benefits―such as residential 

rooftop systems―generate electricity without harming 

ecosystems. AHB recommends that projects benefiting 

from HB 440 be prohibited from clearing ecologically 

valuable land. 

 

Affirm COMAR’s environmental regulatory regime for solar projects larger than 2 MW. 

Under state laws―including the Critical Area law―solar projects larger than 2 megawatts are 

subject to special state performance standards and permitting procedures. Counties like Anne 

Arundel have incorporated that benchmark into their zoning codes and other laws. AHB strongly 

opposes any weakening of the environmental regulatory protections for projects larger than 2 MW, 

and urges the Committee to amend HB 440 to affirm that the legislation does not alter the current 

regulatory framework. 

 

Set a time limit on eligibility for the 5-megawatt cap. HB 440 should expire in tandem with the 

expiration of the community solar pilot program. Omitting a sunset date would be misleading for 

investors, because the legislature has not decided whether or under what conditions to extend the 

pilot program after 2024.  

 

Thank you for considering our views. Please contact us if we can be of assistance on these issues. 
 

1 The Advocates for Herring Bay, Inc. is a community-based environmental group in Anne Arundel County. 
2  It is our understanding that the Senate sponsor of SB 110, the companion bill to HB 440, is proposing an amendment 

that would raise the cap on net metering benefits from 2 megawatts 5 megawatts of capacity. 
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